## Minutes October 12, 2020

The Creswell Town Board of Commissioners met on Monday at 7:00 p.m. with the following members present: Mayor Edwin Blount, Commissioner Syble Spruill, Commissioner Ronald Ambrose, Commissioner Joel Harris and Commissioner Brenda Logan.

Commissioner Ambrose provided the invocation.

Commissioner Spruill provided the Pledge of Allegiance.

Commissioner Spruill moved to approve the minutes and waive the reading of the September meeting(s). Commissioner Ambrose seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

The finance summary was presented to the board by the clerk and accepted.

## **Unfinished Business:**

-No unfinished business

## New Business:

- -Commissioner Spruill suggested to the board that the Firemen's Dinner location needs to be changed this year due to social distancing if there is still plans to have it. The board agreed to check with the school about the getting the cafeteria and also check with Philippi Church on their family life center. -Joy Davenport approached the board with ideas and suggestions she had for Creswell. The board listened to Mrs. Davenport.
- -Carol Phelps informed the board that the Veteran's Day celebration will be in Creswell this year on November 11<sup>th</sup>, 2020 at 11 a.m. at the monument in front of the town office. Commissioner Spruill made a motion to purchase small refreshments for the Veteran's Day celebration. Commissioner Harris seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.
- -Commissioner Ambrose moved to approve getting a business debit/credit card for the use of town business only. The card is to stay in the town office at all times unless being used. Ryan Swain, Water and Wastewater Superintendent and Penny Chapman, Town Clerk/Finance Officer are the only approved persons to use the card. A \$250 limit is to be set and any amount needed to be spent over \$250 needs to be approved by the board. The Mayor has to approve all purchases before they are purchased. Commissioner Spruill seconded the motion and it carried unanimously.

After no further discussion, the meeting was adjourned at 8:40 p.m.

(SEAL)

Penny Chapman, Town Clerk

Edwin R. Blount, Mayor